79 Elm Street • Hartford, CT 06106-5127

www.ct.gov/deep

Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer

March 9, 2016

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

David B. Conroy, Chief Air Programs Branch United States Environmental Protection Agency – Region 1 5 Post Office Square - Suite 100 Boston, MA 02109-3912

Re: Revision to the Connecticut State Implementation Plan: 2011 Periodic Emissions Inventory Report

Dear Mr. Conroy:

Please find attached a revision to the State Implementation Plan (SIP) concerning the 2011 Periodic Emissions Inventory (2011 PEI). Pursuant to 40 CFR 51, Appendix V, Section 2.1(a), the April 21, 2011 letter agreement between our two agencies, and with the approval of your staff, a copy of the final 2011 PEI and the documents identified below concerning public participation are provided to you only in electronic format. This letter serves in place of a narrative describing the 2011 PEI. An electronic copy of this submission has also been mailed to the copy recipients listed below. I certify that all electronic copies are true and accurate representations of this submission.

To demonstrate satisfaction of the public participation requirements of 40 CFR 51, Appendix V, Section 2, we have enclosed a copy of the public notice and certification of the public participation process. In sum, the electronic attachments with this letter include the following:

Attachment A: SIP revision – Connecticut's 2011 Periodic Emissions Inventory

Appendix A Fuel and Temperature Data

Appendix B ONROAD Mobile Source Data

Appendix C NONROAD Mobile Source Data

Appendix D Area Source Data

- Attachment B: Notice of comment period and opportunity to request a public hearing
- Attachment C: Certification of the public review process
- Attachment D: Connecticut's Responses to EPA comments

Page 2 David B. Conroy March 9, 2016

If you require additional information or have any questions about this submission, please get in touch with Richard Rodrigue of the Bureau of Air Management at (860) 424-3429 or richard.rodrigue@ct.gov.

Sincerely,

Anne R. Gobin

Chief

Bureau of Air Management

cc: Susan Lancey, EPA Region 1 Ariel Garcia, EPA Region 1